
Notice of Intent 

Upcoming Design-Build Request for Proposals 

Municipal Pool & Splash Pad 

City of Hillsboro, Illinois 
 

The City of Hillsboro, Illinois is planning to release a Request for Proposals (RFP) for construction 

firms and playground companies with expertise in design-build aquatic facilities in the State of 

Illinois. Applicants, at a minimum, must be capable of providing certain design-build services, 

which comply with all applicable local, State and Federal regulations and meet all permitting 

requirements with authorities having jurisdiction. Any and all contract agreements shall be in 

conformance with the Prevailing Wage Act (820 ILCS 130/0.0t et seq). 

A general summary of the proposed project includes the design and construction of a public pool 

containing zero-depth entry; eight (8)-lane competition pool; water slide; diving board(s); 

buildings for concessions, changing areas and restrooms, fencing and lighting. Additionally, the 

project will include a splash pad of similar size, but is separate from the pool. 

This project will be funded by the City of Hillsboro, in addition to generous donations made to 

Imagine Hillsboro, a local non-profit organization.  

The RFP will be released on Thursday, November 14th, 2024. No compensation shall be provided 

to any firm with regard to the RFP process, the selection process, or the contract negotiation 

process regardless of outcome.  

 

 


